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Last Wednesday, our Year 3/4 students from Area 9 delighted us with a comedy extravaganza,
showcasing their best jokes. It was heartwarming to witness their confidence as they took the
stage and shared their favourite comedic gems with the entire school. The audience was left in
stitches!

P&C News:
A heartfelt thank you goes out to our P&C for their generous donation, providing all of our
Kindergarten and Pre-Primary students with Nulsen Primary School Bucket Hats. Each child
now has their own personalised hat, complete with their name inside. Not only do they look
fantastic, but they're also keeping our students safe from the sun's rays. Your support is truly
appreciated!

Attendance:
Attendance to school is of utmost importance for the academic and personal development of
our students. Regular attendance fosters a sense of routine and responsibility, ensuring that
students fully benefit from the educational opportunities provided. It also plays a crucial role in
building strong foundations for future success. We encourage all families to prioritise
attendance and to communicate any challenges they may face in attending school regularly so
that we can provide appropriate support. Together, let's make everyday count towards a bright
and fulfilling educational journey.

How do you get straight A’s?
By using a ruler!

Why did the music teacher
need a ladder?
To reach the high notes!



Voluntary Contributions:
This year, we kindly request a voluntary contribution of $60 per child from all families. Your
contributions play a vital role in meeting the educational needs of our students by supporting
the provision of necessary classroom supplies and materials. Your generosity ensures that our
classrooms are equipped to provide quality teaching and learning experiences for all students.
We appreciate your support in investing in your child's education and the continued success of
our school community.

Nulsen Readers:
We are continuously seeking dedicated volunteers to join our Nulsen Readers program. As a
volunteer, your role will involve mentoring a group of identified students, fostering their passion
for reading and encouraging a love for literature. The program operates every Monday, Tuesday,
Wednesday, and Thursday from 2:10 to 2:50 pm. If you're interested in making a positive
impact in our students' lives through reading, please don't hesitate to contact the school. Your
involvement is greatly valued and appreciated.

Always Club:
This week, our staff will be 
nominating students to become 
the inaugural members of the 
2024 Always Club. The Always 
Club recognises and celebrates 
positive behaviour, specifically 
highlighting students who 
consistently demonstrate 
adherence to the 5 Nulsen 
Agreements: the Right to 
Participate, Appreciation, Mutual 
Respect, Attentive Listening, and 
Personal Best. For more details 
about the Always Club, please 
refer to the information provided 
in this newsletter. We eagerly 
anticipate inducting our first 
members and presenting them 
with their badges at the upcoming 
assembly.
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School Board
Our upcoming School Board meeting is scheduled for this Wednesday (tomorrow). We extend a
warm invitation to all family members and community members to join us, as each meeting is
open to the public. The agenda for this meeting will focus on several key items, including a
review of Term 1, endorsement of the new business plan for dissemination to staff and the
wider community for feedback and adjustments, review of board processes such as the Terms
of Reference and Code of Conduct, and planning the board's next steps for the year ahead. We
encourage your participation in this meeting to share your thoughts, gain insight into the
board's operations, and engage in school governance. Your input is valuable as we work
together to shape the future of our school community.

Running Club Returns!
We're thrilled to announce that our beloved Running Club is back in 
action! Starting this week, join us every Tuesday and Thursday morning 
from 8:00 am to 8:30 am for invigorating runs around our beautiful 
surroundings. 
Whether you're a seasoned marathoner or just looking to kickstart your 
day with some fresh air and exercise, our Running Club welcomes 
participants of all levels. It's the perfect way to energize yourself and set 
a positive tone for the day ahead. So lace up those sneakers and come join 
us for some fun and fitness!
See you on the track – Next Tuesday (Cancelled this Thursday due to 
school photos)

Student Leaders Morning
Earlier this term, our exceptional Student Leaders embarked on a memorable journey to Lake
Monjinup, joining fellow student leaders from across the Esperance Region for a day of
inspiration and growth. 
Hosted by Dabungool, the day provided our leaders with a unique cultural experience, offering
insights into the rich heritage and traditions of our land. From engaging activities to meaningful
discussions, it was a morning filled with learning, camaraderie, and personal development.
We're incredibly proud of our Student Leaders for their dedication and enthusiasm in
representing our school community.

Remember to keep up to date with school communication. Check your child’s bag regularly, like
the school Facebook page, and connect with your child through SEESAW. 

Kind regards
Krystal Wiggins
Principal
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ASSEMBLY CERTIFICATE WINNERS 
Here are our amazing certificate winners from last weeks assembly:

Area 16: Chloe Parker & Corban Webster
Area 17: Xavier Everett & Ashley Hartill

Area 9: Oscar Butler & Kaitlyn Renfrey
Area 10: Caroline Houlahan & Blair Dixon

Area 15: Matilda Bancroft & Jameson Jack

Area 6: Lily McLean & Charlie Jack
Area 7: Andrew Green & Rachel Renfrey
Area 8: Angel Croghan & Kayden Weiss

Area 2: Perry Howell & Alicia Ley
Area 3: Nate Lewis & Hugo Green

ECE

JUNIOR

MIDDLE

SENIOR



AREA 9 
SPIEL

FROM MR
LAMPREY

This term in area 9, we have been
focusing on The Nulsen Tribes

Agreements and establishing a safe
learning environment. We take

regular breaks whilst learning and
play brain break games to get and

keep our brains in the learning zone.
Each morning students practise

timetables and oral spelling and go
over each day's learning

experiences. We use whiteboards to
demonstrate our understandings,
before moving into independent

work in journals. Students are
supported during independent

work, so they can achieve success
on the task. This year we have

spelling groups, where students go
to another teacher and learn

spelling at their level and all of Area
9 have enjoyed these groups. We
can see the students having a go,

using their spelling rules whilst
doing independent writing. 

Additionally, Area 9 have been
working hard on increasing their

vocabulary. We practise new
words daily in all learning areas

and apply them in our writing
and discussions.

A stand out for me this term, has
been the positive attitudes

students demonstrate to their
learning daily. They are all very

keen learners and all have
shown an eagerness to share

and further develop their
understandings.

I am very excited to see students
progress in their learning journey
and celebrate all achievements.

Well done Area 9.
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COMMUNITY NEWS

KEEP AN EYE ON THE NPS FACEBOOK PAGE
NEXT WEEK FOR MORE DETAILS

NULSEN PRIMARY SCHOOL
UNDERCOVER AREA

8:00AM-9:30AM


